OFFICE OF THE SHERIFF

MICHAEL J. BOUCHARD



September 30, 2005

David Ladd, Communications Division Siemans VDO Automotive Corporation Powertrain 2400 Executive Hills Blvd. Auburn Hills, MI 48326

Deputy P.J. Reynolds Rochester Hills Substation 750 Barclay Circle Rochester Hills, MI 48307

Dear Mr. Ladd



I would like to take this opportunity to thank Siemans VDO Automotive for your assistance to the Rochester Community Schools Police Liaison Program received repairing "Sarge" the Robot this past summer.

Paul Slaby in conjunction with the Adams High School Robotics Team were approached late in the spring of 2005 and asked if they could evaluate a nineteen year old robot that is used for Kindergarten and First Grade safety programs in the schools. The Robotics Team evaluated the robot and determined that it needed to be cleaned and technically updated and were happy to assist. Throughout the summer, Paul and the youth of the Robotics Team worked on Sarge and returned him to the School Liaison Unit in terrific shape.

I commend Paul and the Siemans VDO sponsorship of the Robotics Team from Adams High School. The assistance that your division provided to the School Liaison Unit was deeply appreciated.

Sincerely

Deputy P.J. Reynolds, Oakland County Sheriff

School Liaison Unit / Rochester Community Schools

1201 N TELEGRAPH RD ★ PONTIAC MI 48341-1044 ★ 248/858-5008